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LaGasse Medal Nominations (Non-LA Category) 
c/o Carolyn Mitchell, Honors and Awards Coordinator 
American Society of Landscape Architects 
636 Eye Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20001 
 
Re: Nomination of Gregory Long, LaGasse Medal  
 
Dear Trustees: 
 
It is my pleasure to nominate Gregory Long for the LaGasse Medal in the Non-
Landscape Architect category. I have known Gregory since 1989, and I have seen first-
hand his visionary accomplishments at The New York Botanical Garden and his 
appreciation of the landscape architect profession that he credits with helping him 
achieve his goals. 
 
As President and CEO of The New York Botanical Garden, Gregory has devoted 25 
years to the restoration and revitalization of one of the world’s greatest botanical gardens 
and research institutions. He is recognized for achieving the remarkable resurgence of 
this century-old garden, often in times of challenging austerity. According to a New York 
Times editorial, “The Garden has succeeded in its wildly ambitious effort to become one 
of New York City’s leading cultural institutions.” 
 
Among the extensive projects completed under Gregory’s leadership are the restoration 
of the Garden’s historic Enid A. Haupt Conservatory and the building of new facilities 
for the herbarium, the library, as well as a new plant research laboratory, additional 
greenhouses and a visitor center. 
 
But it is the extraordinary 250-acre landscape that draws visitors again and again to this 
Bronx treasure, with 50 different gardens and plant collections. In Gregory’s own words, 
“The renaissance of The New York Botanical Garden has depended entirely on the 
brilliant work of a team of landscape architects over the past 25 years.”  
 
More than a decade ago Gregory Long commissioned a Cultural Landscape Report from 
Patricia M. O’Donnell FASLA, and her report became a foundational document for 
future planning. Subsequently, in 2006, Laurie Olin FASLA was retained to develop a 
Landscape Master Plan for the Garden. Both of these documents guided a period of 
unprecedented attention to The New York Botanical Garden’s landscape.  



A roster of landscape architects and significant projects undertaken with Gregory Long’s 
leadership follows:  
 
Shavaun Towers FASLA, a partner in Towers|Golde Landscape Architects in New 
Haven, helped restore the 15-acre Benenson Ornamental Conifer Collection, for which 
she reinterpreted drawings and plans for entrance pavilions designed by Marion Cruger 
Coffin, one of the first American women to work as a professional landscape architect. 
Shavaun Towers was also on the team of landscape architects for the Azalea Garden that 
transformed a challenging 11-acre hillside site. Now nearly three years old, it is a favorite 
with visitors. 
 
Carol Franklin FASLA, founding partner of Andropogon in Philadelphia, contributed to 
the restoration of the 50-acre Thain Family Forest, the largest stand of old-growth forest 
in New York. Thanks to her work, visitors can traverse the Forest without damaging it. 
 
Sheila Brady, principal, Oehme, van Sweden Landscape Architecture, designed the 3.5-
acre Native Plant Garden to take full advantage of the stunning natural landscape in all 
four seasons. Created with sustainable materials and a self-cleaning water feature, this 
newest garden, opened in 2013, is highly educational as well as ecologically responsible. 
 
In addition to these major projects, Signe Nielsen FASLA, of Mathews Nielsen 
Landscape Architects in New York City, has worked on various smaller projects at the 
Garden. Also, over many years, Gregory has called upon landscape architects, including 
Raymond Jungles and Jorge Sanchez to design temporary exhibitions at the Garden. 
Having designed two of these exhibitions, and co-designed another with landscape 
architect Marc Peter Keane, I can confirm that Gregory and his staff work in a highly 
collegial way, with respect and admiration for the contributions of landscape architects. 
 
Finally, it should be mentioned that for 15 years Gregory Long has promoted and 
supported the work of landscape architects from the United States and abroad through the 
Garden’s annual fall lectures known as the Landscape Design Portfolios series. To date, 
more than 50 landscape architects have shared their work and design philosophies with 
an audience of students, practitioners and the general public. We believe it is the longest-
running series of public lectures in the U.S. devoted to landscape architecture. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this nomination of Gregory Long for the LaGasse 
Medal. Please let me know if you have questions or need additional information. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Susan Cohen FASLA 








